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24th March 2023 

 

 Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

We still have a lot of things going on at school in the build up to Easter. 

We are very excited to welcome the author Steve Antony to school on 

Monday. 

 

We are also really looking forward to celebrating inclusion week next 

week and we have many professionals coming and activities planned. 

 

A couple of reminders; from the Summer term there will be a change to 

KS1 swimming lessons as Year 1 will swim on Tuesdays and Year 2 will 

swim on Wednesdays. Also, the last week of after school activity clubs 

will be next week. Finally a reminder that Breakfast Club opens at 

7.45am and closes to arrivals at 8.30am. 

 

Have a wonderful weekend. 

Be Safe 

Be Engaged 

Be Respectful 

Be Ready 

Chestnuts Primary School 

if you would like to read our schools Privacy Notice it can be located in the 'About Us' 

section of the website within the 'GDPR' page  



 

Chestnuts Primary School www.chestnutsprimary.com Tel: 020 8800 2362 

 

Dates for your Diary 

 

Monday 27th March 

Year 1 Trip to St Paul's Cathedral 

Monday 27th March 

Author Visit: Steve Antony 

27th March - 31st March 
Celebrating Inclusion Week  

Wednesday 29th March 
Trumpet & Clarinet Concert 2.45pm 

Wednesday 29th & Thursday 30th March 

Parents Evenings 

Thursday 30th March 

Meet the Professionals 9.30am 

Friday 31st March 

Last Day of Term 

Monday 17th April 

Start of Summer Term 

Nursery 
  It’s been all about dinosaurs in nursery! We have really enjoyed lots of  

different dinosaur themed craft activities which have also helped us to practise our 

fine motor skills. We have drawn 4 spikes on dinosaurs and practised writing 4 on the 

dinosaur (Our number of the weekend), practised cutting, made dinosaur footprints 

in paint and even made playdough fossils. It has been a lot of fun.  
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What we have done this week 

Hadid 

Donaldson 

Mozart 

Ahlberg 

A nest was blown from a  

tree in the reception play-

ground. Mark was very 

thoughtful and knew the chil-

dren in Reception would en-

joy having the nest, being 

able to observe and get lots 

of learning experiences from 

a real life birds nest. We have learnt so 

much over the past week. Some of the ac-

tivities have included observational draw-

ing, research using books and building nests 

outside to help the birds have a safe place 

to live. The bird even used a cable tie in 

their weaving of the nest!! What a great 

learning experience for 

Ahlberg class has been busy celebrating 

Holi festival and learning about our artist of 

the half term, Jackson Pollock! Children 

put their portraits on the floor then threw 

paint. Just like Jackson Pollock they used a 

range of tools including brushes, sticks, 

forks and marbles. They had lots of fun! 

They also 

made giant 

paintings 

on large 

pieces of 

paper. 

In Year 1 this week for our History lesson we had the 

pleasure of having an amazing WOW lesson, we 

used our houses that we designed in our Art lessons 

and recreated Pudding Lane in the playground. We 

recreated the fire in the bakery. The children really 

enjoyed this experience and were able to better 

understand 

how it must 

have felt like to 

lose their home 

and  

precious  

possessions.  
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Bolt Seacole 

Attenborough 
Dahl 

Y2 had a wonderful trip to the Tower of London. We took shelter from the rain in King Edward I’s 

bedchamber in the Medieval Palace. Our guide, Lady Joan, taught us how to become pages 

and squires and knighted us in Henry III’s room. We spotted several beasts from the royal menag-

erie and even saw the Crown Jewels! 

Only a week ago we had visitors in during our 

Geography lesson to talk about growing mi-

crogreens and how good they are for us. It 

fitted in with our discussions about organic 

food and choices we might make when shop-

ping for food. We all tried a variety of micro-

greens they brought, from peas to sunflowers, 

and then we planted these. Only a week later 

they have shot up brilliantly. One side is broc-

coli and the other side radish. The radish has 

split the class between those who love it and 

those who find it distinctly, "spicy."  

This term  

Attenborough 

Class  

have been 

learning about 

Judaism in RE 

and why the 

story of  

Abraham and 

Isaac is im-

portant to the 

Jewish faith. 

Here are some 

of their  

wonderful  

storyboards. 
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Gandhi 

Pankhurst Thompson 

Fibonacci 

This week in English, we are  

learning to write instruction texts. 

We are learning to write an in-

struction text on how to make a 

healthy pizza. Here we are  

making our healthy pizza. 

Gandhi Class were collecting  

information from a range of sources 

such as twitter, emails, phone  

messages and news-wire. This was so 

that, in their ICT lessons they could 

write newspaper articles about a rare 

South-China tiger who had escaped 

from the zoo. 

Gandhi Class 

said 'It may 

have the bird 

flu virus so  

beware'. 

In Year 5 this week we made pizza! We  

will write out the instructions for how to make 

pizza as part of our English sub-topic this half 

term (instructions) so we had to test them first 

so we know exactly what to do!  

This week in 

Fibonacci 

class we 

took part in 

a variety of 

experiments 

looking at  

vibration. 

Here we 

have  

students 

looking at 

sound  

travelling 

through  

different  

mediums. 
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Mandela Malala 

Back from  

Pendarren and free 

from mock SATs, the 

Year 6's were back 

to writing their play 

scripts. Children 

chose to delve into 

the demise of  

Cinderella, being 

inspired by "The 

Tragedy of Hamlet". 

They took a classic 

tale and flipped it 

on it's head -  

creating a script 

based on revenge. 

Their acting was  

superb! Some great 

actors, if I do say so 

myself. 

 As most of our families know by now we will be leaving Chestnuts at the end  

of this term. We have been part of many changes  during the time we have been here 

and like to think that we contributed to the wonderful school community that is 

Chestnuts. 

We shall miss our colleagues and all of our amazing families - but most importantly, 

THE CHILDREN, who are the reason we are all here. To watch them thrive and grow, 

from when they arrive in Reception to when they leave us in Year 6 has been such a 

privilege. 

Individually we have been at Chestnuts for 31 years and 14 years and In some cases, 

seeing ex-pupils as adults now bringing their own children to Chestnuts! 

We wish Chestnuts every good thing for the future - and for our children, health,  

happiness and success in all they do in life. Remember to be kind to each other! 

With the fondest of memories and warmest of regards, 

Louise & Mary 

To be honest, neither of us know how to deal with saying farewell to everyone so we 

will just end with ......It's Goodbye from Her and it's Goodbye from Me! 
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The Zone 

We have been celebrating World Book Day throughout March. 

Last week we had the very welcome return of our former Patron of Reading, Karen 

McCombie.  

As Karen said on Twitter "Great day, explaining how books are made 

(hello Key Stage 1!), where ideas come from (looking at you, Yrs3-5!) 

and finishing with dramatic mini stories from Yr6, inspired by Alexan-

dra Palace and local heroine Dolly Shepherd." 

 

 

This week Years 2 and 3 had 

workshops with author and il-

lustrator, Yuval Zommer. He  

explained the science behind 

some of his books and  

encouraged the children to draw bugs, following the skills he uses in his Big Book of Bugs. 

We end the month of visits next Monday 

with Steve Antony.  He is a picture book  

specialist whose visit is especially focused on 

our youngest children, including nursery.  

Many of the children will know his Queen 

and Mr Panda series of books and are  

welcome to bring in their own copies for signing. 

A massive thank you to our PSA who support these visits, including funding copies of books for 

the library for all to share. 

 

  As you may have read in recent school communication, next week is my final 

week at the school, as the post of librarian is being made redundant. 

I shall miss helping spread enthusiasm for reading for pleasure with children at the 

school, through encouraging access to our lovely library of fiction and non-fiction, 

running reading and illustration clubs and book review activities, organising author 

and illustrator visits and sharing my own enthusiasm and knowledge. 

I hope that the children continue to cherish their library and, with the support of 

families and the school community, flourish in their reading and in their futures. 

Ms Tanya Efthymiou     librarian@chestnutsprimary.com 
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Art  

Classes 
Year 4 really got to grips with creating their Native American inspired journey sticks. 

They were learning how to retell stories without words or pictures! 

Year 5 have looked at how 

chocolates are made…. 

Pankhurst class made these 

models in clay then  

decorated them with beads. 

They look good enough to 

eat!  

Artist of the week is Tahiya , 

Year 3 Dahl Class, her fruit prints 

looked so juicy! 



 

Chestnuts Primary School www.chestnutsprimary.com Tel: 020 8800 2362 

Rocking out with  

Rock Steady 
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Young Artists Summer Show  
 

 

Please remember that your children have an opportunity to submit some of their artworks 

for the the ‘Young Artists’ Summer Show (Royal Academy of Arts). 

It is a free, open exhibition for students aged 4–19 studying in the UK. 

Submissions close on 29 March 2023 at 5pm. 

Just follow the link and the instructions. 

If you have any questions you can ask Miss Ruocco, but it is really easy to apply online. 

The school is already registered so you have just to upload pictures, sizes and descriptions 

of artworks. 

https://www.royalacademy.org.uk/exhibition/young-artists-summer-show-2023 

 Good Luck! 

ECO SCHOOL  
DESIGN COMPETITION 

 

Design a label for our new classroom paper recycling containers. The 

deadline for entries  is Monday 17th April. The winner will be announced 

on Friday 22nd April 
 

THINK PAPER, THINK GREEN, THINK RECYCLING, THINK 

ECO, THINK BOLD, THINK BRIGHT! 

 
 

Recently we began our journey to becoming an Eco-School. The Eco-Schools 

programme provides a framework to help schools to make positive changes 

to reduce their impact on the environment.  We are forming an eco-

committee with children from every year group, and will coming together to 

think about what we can do at Chestnuts.  The children are very enthusiastic 

and have lots of ideas already!  Watch this space for more news on what we 

get up to, and how you can be involved.   Ms Mower 

https://www.royalacademy.org.uk/exhibition/young-artists-summer-show-2023
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The term has flown by and it feels like so long ago that we did the 

Scary Story competition. I really enjoy reading all of your work and 

thought, as Spring has sprung, it would be lovely to do another  

competition. 

Below is a poem by one of my favourite poets, William Blake. The  

poem is called ‘Spring’. 
 

Sound the flute! 

Now it’s mute! 

Bird’s delight, 

Day and night, 

Nightingale, 

In the dale, 

Lark in sky,— 

Merrily, 

Merrily merrily, to welcome in the year… 
 

First published in Blake’s Songs of Innocence in 1789, ‘Spring’ has the ring of 

a medieval song about it. The poem celebrates the joy of spring through  

focusing on some of Blake’s favourite aspects of the season. 

The competition is to write a poem about Spring. Think of all the lovely things 

that happen, mine are: Delicious Chocolate Easter eggs, a roasted leg of 

lamb shared with family and friends on a Sunday and the fresh dewy smell in 

the morning. 

 

If you are looking for something to do over the Easter holidays, William Blake 

is buried in London in Bunhill cemetery- you can get the 141 bus there! Can 

you find any other famous writers in the cemetery? 

 

Enter by sending your poem to AHT@chestnutsprimary.com with the email 

titled POETRY COMPETITION please include your name and class 

Closing Date: 17th April 

mailto:AHT@chestnutsprimary.com
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Meet the  

Professionals 
Tuesday 30th March From 9.00am—11.00am 

All our students are individuals with different needs, talents, abilities and skills.  At 

Chestnuts we aim to educate our students in a way that accommodates these 

individual differences and in order to achieve this we needs the help of external 

professions who come into our school and assist us in this process. Some children 

need more help than others, some only need help for a short time but, whatever 

the situation, there are people who can help.  

 

Come along to our Meet the Professionals event 

on Thursday 30th March from 9-11am. This event is 

for all our parents, not just those who have SEND  

children. You will have the opportunity to find out 

all the different services we have at school or just 

have an informal chat.  

 

We will have representatives in the following areas: 

 Speech & Language Therapists 

 Education Psychologists 

 The School Nurse 

 Markfield—SENDIASS service 

An information, advice and support service where parents and carers can 

access our range of support services to get the information and support they 

need so that their children can be happy and successful in school. They also 

work directly with children, young people and adults that have a SEND. 

 Trailblazers 

A team of wellbeing workers, mental health professionals and other partners 

who support the emotional wellbeing of children, young people and  

parents. Trailblazers also work with Tottenham Hotspur who run physical  

education and intervention classes in school. 
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